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3ARE YOU THE NEW EDITOR?  NEW TEAM NEEDED!June 2023

Welcome to the June edition of the newsletter!
Summer seems to have finally arrived at the time of writing and doesn’t the parish scrub up well in the
sunlight? The issue is a bumper edition, with all the details from the Coronation Celebrations in the
centre pages. The Carnival Committee did an amazing job up to and on the day itself, despite all the
weather hat was thrown at them. The day was a great success and we look forward to more days like it in
the future.

There’s so much going on in the parish and it’s been great to see everyone supporting the events over the
last year and we’re looking forward to all the fun of the summer holidays in just a few weeks now. As you
will see, there are some more varied articles in this month’s newsletter and I’d like to put out the call
again for any articles of local interest, especially if they’re a good photo opportunity as well.

Warmest wishes,
Jenny

NEWSLETTER CONTACT DETAILS
Email address cubertparish.newsletter@gmail.com . Editor: Jenny Salmon
The website http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/
Newsletter Deadline for Advert & Articles - Hand Written on 19th of the Month; Electronic – Noon on 
20th of the Month  
Payments or donations must be received in advance for adverts and will be invoiced at the time of 
booking the advert.
Please send to:- Cubert Newsletter Treasurer, c/co Cubert Post Office and Stores, Holywell Road, 
Newquay, TR8 5EQ OR place in the newsletter post box.  
Queries to the Treasurer:
cubertnewslettertreasurer@gmail.com

USED STAMPS
Judy is still collecting used stamps for iSight
Cornwall.  Please put any stamps in an envelope 
(to prevent them blowing away when the box is 
opened)  in the Newsletter Post Box. Reports on 
how much money we raise or a change of 
collection point etc will be posted in the Cubert 
Shop window or notice boards
Thanks everyone and keep collecting                                    

Judy

NEWSLETTER POST BOX
The Newsletter post box is painted black and 
located outside and to the left of Cubert Village 
Shop door.  It can still be used for used stamps 
and any community usage whilst still required for 
the Newsletter.

Calling all wool crafters!

The Monday afternoon craft group are 
looking for people who can 
knit or crochet red and
purple  poppies for the 
display we are hoping to do
this year. 

If you can help, there is a bag at the back of 
the Baker’s Dozen in Cubert where you can 
pick up free yarn. You can also drop your 
completed poppies in to the same place.

mailto:cubertparish.newsletter@gmail.com
http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews/
mailto:cubertnewslettertreasurer@gmail.com
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Wearing red, white and blue clothes, everyone enjoyed a picnic lunch and special themed activities

to commemorate King Charles Coronation and were given an official keepsake coin as a souvenir of

this historic occasion. We also welcomed Jane Hartley to our Celebration Assembly. Jane is our local

Deputy Lieutenant to the Crown and spoke about her role and some of the history behind the

Coronation. Jane explained that she was on her way to catch the train to London as she had been

invited to attend! We look forward to hearing all about it soon.

Years 4 and 5 had a visit from Space Odyssey recently. They learned how the planets move around

the sun, saw constellations and NASA footage, and all in a wraparound ‘whole dome’ vision in the

school hall.

It was lovely to see so many Cubert School children taking part in the Fun Run on Bank Holiday

Monday despite the heavy rain. Congratulations to all of you, wear those medals with pride!

Children in Year 6 have been coming into school a little earlier this week to share breakfast before

taking their SATs exams. This is a lovely way for them to start the day in a positive way.

The ladies from Newquay Hockey club have been coaching under 8s after school and took 5 teams to

a tournament in Penzance where Cubert teams came first and third. The ladies reported that the

children played well, showed fantastic team spirit and exceptional behaviour. Well done to you all

and thank you to everyone involved with the training and transport.

Our hardworking PTFA are busy organising this year’s Summer Fete so look out for more information

and we look forward to welcoming you all later in July to what is always a lovely family event on the

school field.
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For the second time in just under a year, the Cubert and Holywell newsletter is 
searching for a new editor.  When I took on editing from David in December last 
year, my family had decided to make Cubert our home for the foreseeable future
and I was looking forward to getting really involved in village life through the 
newsletter.  Unfortunately, despite months of looking, we have not been able to find 
a permanent place to live nearby and have had to widen our search.  

I’m happy to say we’ve found our home, however it has meant moving away from 
Cubert to a beautiful house in Cusgarne in the Bissoe Valley.  I strongly believe in 
being an active part of the community in which I live, which means that soon my 
attention is going to be further west and I feel it’s right to pass the newsletter on to 
someone who lives here.

As editor, you have control over the content of the
newsletter and complete freedom to format it in 
whatever style you would like.  

It takes a couple of hours a month to put the 
newsletter together, plus a few minutes to deal with
emails.  

You will need a laptop or PC and some experience of using Word 
and Powerpoint or similar publishing programmes – the newsletter is currently put 
together in Powerpoint and it was my intention to switch to a more press-like 
platform, but I’ve not had time to make it work fully.  

I can give you a full handover and you would have the background support of the 
former editor and the treasurer, who deals with the finances.

I can honestly say it’s been great fun doing the newsletter and it certainly helps to 
get to know what’s going on in the parish. I will continue for the next two issues, but
will have to stop after the August issue.

So, if you like the newsletter and want to have a say in how it goes forward, please 
contact me on the newsletter email address for a no obligation chat.



CUBERT VILLAGE HALL
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Bryn is from a local family, that have lived in the Cubert/ Holywell Bay 
area for generations.  Bryn’s family are the Hoopers, Vincent’s and Wills’.

Bryn is the fifth generation to attend Cubert School from our family.  
Bryn has played cricket since the age of 3 at Perranporth Cricket Club, he 
has been in the Cornwall Cricket Team since the age of 8 and is on the 
ECB Emerging Player 
Pathway programme for Cornwall.

Bryn has the opportunity to go to Sri Lanka to play cricket representing 
Cornwall Under 15’s Team in October so we are looking to raise some 
funds for the trip.

We hope that you will come along and support him with our fun 
fundraising quiz.



CUBERT CARNIVAL COMMITTEE
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A note on Wells in the Parish
Following on from last month’s article on the 
Holy Well, the Holy Well in the cave on the 
beach was once visited by John Wesley, one of 
the founders of Methodism.  There is also a well 
on Trevornick Holiday Park down in the valley, 
which has a striking stone structure and is 
maintained annually by Newquay Old Cornwall 
Society.

On Tresean Moor there is a Well, known to 
locals as Stony Well.  This well was renowned 
for its excellent water, so much so that late 
resident Harry Reed had some brought to him 
in hospital.

These days now grown over, there was also a 
well at Trevail on the moor.  There were also 
wells at Trebisken, Trelaske and at Cubert 
Primary School.  

The well in the square at Cubert was said to be 
as deep as the church steeple is high (70 feet).
Rodney Phillips
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CUBERT PARISH COUNCIL - FOOTPATHS
Everything is growing at a furious rate now. ALL the footpaths in the Parish are maintained 

by a wonderful group of volunteers. The PARISH needs more volunteers to keep the 

footpaths open.

If footpaths become overgrown and fall out of use by the public we could lose them!

If you can spare some time to help with cutting back a footpath please volunteer. 

Equipment can be supplied and any necessary training given.

Contact David Hawken on 01637 830947 or email cubertpc@btinternet.com
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REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 17th MAY 2023 12June 2023

PRESENT: Cllrs. D. Hopkinson and W.C. Longden, A. Percy, W. Caff, G. Rowe and

Cornwall Councillor Adrian Dennis Harvey and The Clerk to the Parish Council. 0 member of the public.

APOLOGIES: Cllrs. T. Hulbert, M. Smith, R.L.B. Spencer and S. Bell

Police Report – None.

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE ENSUING YEAR

This item is deferred to next month as none of those present were prepared to stand.

REPRESENTATIVES FOR a) VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE, b) ALLOTMENTS, C) FOOTPATHS, D)

PLAY AREAS &

E) SPEED VISOR

Cllr. G. Rowe elected as Village Hall representative. All other items deferred to next month.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19th April 2023:

The Minutes were approved and signed as True Records.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 19th April 2023:

It was decided to follow up with Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer with regard to the hedges on Wesley road and the

Appeal on 11 Penhale View. Cllr. G. Rowe asked about Volunteers for footpaths. – Cllr. W. Caff replied that

we have had a couple of Volunteers come forward. Cllr. A. Percy gave an overview of the meeting with the

National Trust at Cubert Common.

CIL funding – first tranche application for funding has now been submitted.

Coronation event – All involved to be thanked for their sterling efforts.

ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT AND OTHER FINANCIAL BUSINESS: Resolved to pay all accounts as

presented.

Confirmation of no conflicts of interest with BDO LLP. Resolved to sign the declaration.

The Annual Audit report was provided to the Parish Council for examination.

ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT

The annual accounts have been signed off by Jessica Jeffery with no matters raised. RESOLVED: The

Annual Governance Statement to the External Auditors to be signed by the Clerk and Chair of the meeting.

AUDIT ANNUAL RETURN

RESOLVED: The Accounting Statements 2022/23 on the Annual Return to the External Auditors to be

signed by the Chair of the Meeting

PLANNING:

Decisions made by Cornwall Council: None

Applications

PA22/10491 Engineering operations consisting of the deposition and reprofiling of inert waste and soil for

the purpose of creating a grass covered embankment adjacent to the Gull Rocks Beach holiday

lodge development - Trevornick Holiday Park Holywell Bay Newquay Cornwall TR8 5PW for Mr. Adrian Tribe

- Resolved to object to the application until such time detailed plans of the cross section of the northern

Cornish hedge showing a minimum height above the unit ground level of 1700mm both sides.

PA22/05283 Reserved matters following outline approval (PA17/10746) dated 11.05.18 for Phase 3, 10

luxury holiday homes, storage building, access road, car parking and private amenity areas Gull Rocks

Beach Holywell Bay Cornwall TR8 5PW for Mr Adrian Tribe - Resolved to object to the application until

such time detailed plans of the cross section of the northern Cornish hedge showing a minimum height

above the unit ground level of 1700mm both sides.

PA23/01150 Application for Permission in Principle for the erection of up to five dwellings. Land East Of

Wesley Road Cubert Cornwall TR8 5HB for Kingsley Homes Limited - It was decided that Cllr. A. Percy and

G. Rowe to draft our representations and circulate to all before submission to the planning officer.

It was decided to report in, to planning enforcement, the advertising trailer at Cubert Crossroads

It was decided to add: review of 5 day notices to Agendas in future.



CONTD FROM PREVIOUS PAGE:

ADOPTION OF CUBERT PARISH COUNCILS PRESS & MEDIA POLICY

Resolved to adopt the Cubert Parish Councils press & media policy.

FOOTPATHS – Ongoing maintenance going forward. Please see the notice elsewhere in the Newsletter 

seeking additional volunteers to help with keeping our footpaths open. 

CUBERT VILLAGE HALL 

Resolved to engage Stephen Scown under the terms of the agreement referenced RLH/aw/CUBE-NM agreed 

unanimously.

Cllr. W. Caff proposed that Parish Council supports the suggestion that Village Hall Committee Meetings be 

made "Open". Seconded by Cllr. A. Percy. Cllr. A. Percy requested a recorded vote. Recorded vote result: 

Carried by 3 votes to 2. Cllrs. A. Percy, W. Caff, G. Rowe in favour and Cllrs D. Hopkinson and W.C. Longden 

against.

ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS NOT REQUIRING DECISIONS AT THIS MEETING:  

Cllr. W. C. Longden – informed the meeting that Cllr. M. Smith has indicated that the fire pit from the 

Jubilee celebrations is to be used as a Floral Display in Cubert Square.

CLOSING, DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The meeting was closed  9.50pm.

The next regular meeting to be held on 21st June 2023 at 7.00pm.

ST CUBERT PARISH CHURCH NEWS

June 2023
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Services for June:

Sunday June 4th Holy Communion     9.30am

Sunday June 18th Holy Communion     9.30am

At the end of June we say goodbye to the Revd Rachel 
Freschini who has been working in the Cluster for the 
past six years. We wish her all the best in her new home 
and thank her for her ministry with us.

Churchyard.
You will notice that the churchyard now has areas of uncut grass which will allow more plants to grow 
and hopefully, attract more insects. Thanks to James who has cut the churchyard in such a sensitive 
way, making it look both neat and well managed with a touch of wildness! Also many thanks to Helen 
who has been working so hard tidying the graves and planting all kinds of flowers to bring beauty and 
diversity to the area.
On Saturday June 3rd we will do the Count on Nature project that is taking place in many churchyards 
across the country, making  a record of all the plants, birds and insects which can be found on that day. 
Volunteers for this would be great, so if you are interested, please come to the churchyard between 10 
and 12 on the morning of the 3rd June.

Contacts:
The Revd Anne Brown, Priest-in-Charge:  01872 572654   atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
Wendy Barritt, Church Warden:  01637 830380   wendy@carines.com

mailto:atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
mailto:wendy@carines.com
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CUBERT FUN RUN 2023
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Club Fishing - The month of May to date has produced very few species from our local waters. The 
fish that have been recorded are a mackerel of 15oz and one of a pound, together with a spotted 
dogfish of 2lbs 6oz.  Let’s hope the present fine weather improves catches. 

General – On the weekend of 20th and 21st May, the club hosted “The Four Seasons Competition” 
which is between various local angling clubs, with the weigh-in being held at the Treguth Inn at 
Holywell.  I will publish a report on the results in the next edition of the newsletter.

June competitions
A monthly competition for June 2023 fishing for the Best Specimen.  
A monthly competition fishing for the John Penna Bass Trophy for the heaviest bass caught between 
Perranporth and Crantock Beach, fishing from rocks off the beach.  Please note the minimum weight 
for bass is 3lbs. 

Anyone who wishes to join the club can contact our Secretary, Eddie Gummow or our Treasurer, 
John Smith.

23CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 23

CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 1963 – 2023

June 2023

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS A CUBERT SEA ANGLERS NOTICE BOARD IN CUBERT 
VILLAGE SQUARE FOR FUTURE INFORMATION                                by Brian Osborne
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Pilates & Yoga Classes
Cubert Village Hall

Radiant Health & Fitness

Mondays: Yoga 9.30am-10.30am

Tuesdays: Pilates 9.30am-10.30am

Wednesdays: Yogalates 9.30am-10.30am

Pre book your place online only at:

www.radiantfitness.co.uk

http://www.radiantfitness.co.uk/
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This year Trevornick 10k will be held slightly 
later than usual on Sunday 21st June 2023.

Trevornick 10k is put on by Newquay Road 
Runners and is part of the Cornish Grand Prix 
Series which is made up of 13 races throughout 
2023 and pulls runners in from all over the 
county. It’s a great community series and we 
would love to have you part of the 6th race in 
the series.

You can find out more and enter on the 
Newquay Road Runners website 
here: https://www.newquayroadrunners.co.uk/
trevornick-10k

Email : Cubertparish.newsletter@gmail.com            Web Site : www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews
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The May members meeting saw dismal weather again but the hall was warm and the 

programme held the promise of interest and entertainment.

The usual business was conducted and a reminder given of events with imminent closing 

dates and those up and coming. In particular, the visit to the Japanese Garden was taking 

place the following week. Report by Linda Hallwood follows later.

President Linda Hallwood informed the meeting of the next stage of the resolution ‘Cleaner Water for People and 

Wildlife’ which has been chosen nationally to go forward to the National Conference in June. There was a vote on 

whether we feel it is a worthwhile project to undertake which was passed unanimously. Linda is the Link delegate for 

8 WIs in the area and will also take their votes to National Conference.

Christina Rutherford gave a detailed report on the visit to Wheal Martyn. Her report follows later.

Our guest speaker for this month was photographer Sam Gribble. Sam kindly brought along some examples of her 

work and gave an excellent PowerPoint presentation of her background, tips about how to pose and tips on taking a 

good photo. All this was delivered with good humour and in a most interesting and enjoyable way.

Following refreshments, the results of the competition ‘Native Birds and Bird Song’ were announced. In first place 

was Juliet Weller with her written reflections on birds she regularly sees in her garden supported by pictures and a 

decorated birds nest. Second place went to Maggie Billing who had cleverly set out a long list of popular songs 

containing the names of different birds. In third place Maureen England showed her artistic flair, having drawn and 

painted a number of British birds. The theme for next meeting is ‘Here comes Summer’ and we look forward to 

members interpreting it in their own way.

The meeting ended with the raffle and the distribution of birthday posies and cards.

Visit to the Japanese Garden
Our final outing before this article goes to 
press was the visit to The Japanese Garden in 
St Mawgan. The day was perfect for the visit, 
warm and blue sky although under the many 
trees it was shady and cool. 

Gaps in the trees had been arranged to allow 
the sun through to illuminate the beautiful 
Acer trees that varied in colour from acid 
green to deep, rich red. The colour continued 
beneath the canopy where Azaleas of all 
colours covered the ground. Twisted trunks 
and branches added interest between the 
bridges and shelters. 

On our way out of the garden we stopped in 
the area that housed Bonsai trees and plants 
for sale. After the visit we enjoyed lunch in 
the garden of the Falcon Pub before a visit to 
St Mawgan Church with its beautiful stained 
glass windows. This visit was a great success
and we look forward to the next at 
Tremenhere Sculpture Gardens.
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Visit to Wheal Martyn Museum

On the 18th of April the ladies of Crantock WI visited Wheal Martyn, an old china clay mine. We were 
blessed with beautiful weather and were fortunate to have a tour guide who actually had worked in 
the mine when he was a teenager. Personal anecdotes made his narrative quite amusing and 
interesting.

We learned about the 
process of extracting 
feldspar which forms when
granite decomposes, to 
produce kaolin, used in the 
manufacture of fine bone 
china, paint, paper and 
even toothpaste.

They used to blast the 
granite with water 
delivered at very high 
pressure through hoses to 
extract the feldspar.

The extracted mineral then 
became suspended in the 
water that was used to 
loosen it from the granite and the resulting water mixture, or slurry, was channelled down the hill from 
the quarry, for processing.

We saw the numerous ponds into which slurry would flow, travelling downhill with the help of gravity 
and being moved and separated by large water wheels. Water would be extracted along the way and 
the mixture eventually thickened in the last set of ponds to a consistency of clotted cream, before 
finally being shovelled into the large drying oven at the bottom of the hill. After being dried in the 
ovens, the resulting china clay powder was shipped off to be used in various manufacturing processes.

If a man became ill and unable to work at the mine, his children would be sent to work in his place so 
that the family could continue to receive housing and wages. Assigned tasks would be appropriate to 
their age. During the war, women took their husbands’ places at the mine so that china clay 
production could continue and their housing and income were ensured.

China clay mining has existed in Cornwall for 275 years and was one of the main sources of 
employment and housing for generations of Cornish families.

The waste materials from the pit excavation have been placed around the outskirts of the mine and 
have very quickly become overgrown with vegetation. Nature abhors a vacuum and acts to produce 
new growth even in what may appear to be inhospitable environments.

The next meeting is Tuesday 13th June at 2.00pm in the Village Hall. All ladies  welcome.



CRANTOCK W.I. BOOK REVIEW
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The Feast by Margaret Kennedy
Margaret Kennedy was an English novelist and playwright. She attended Cheltenham Ladies’ College, 
where she began writing, and Somerville College in 1915 to read history.  This novel was initially 
published in a shortened form in a 1949 Ladies Home Journal magazine under the title of Never Look 
Back.
Published in 1950 and set in Cornwall. A cliff collapses on top of a seaside resort hotel in which guests 
who were not on a picnic perished.  A quote from the Goodreads.com site states the germ of the idea 
came to the author in 1937 when she and a social gathering of literary friends were discussing the 
Medieval Masque of the Seven Deadly Sins. ….  Margaret conceived of a story that would gather the 
Sins all under the roof of a Cornish seaside hotel managed by the unhappy wife of Sloth. 

There is an entertaining cast of characters - adolescents and children, a clergyman, husbands and 
wives.  It could be described as a thriller or a morality play, a family saga or even a romance.   Readers 
enjoyed this tale which could be described as a mix of Mills and Boon and Agatha Christie. The 
characters were skilfully but simply written and some more likeable than others but each described in 
a believable manner.  The descriptions throughout the novel are not too wordy or overdone. 

Locations felt familiar and believable especially to those of us living in the County. The start of the 
book has the reader gripped with the telling of the collapsed cliff and deaths of hotel guests – but not 
who.   Each of the main characters represent each of the seven deadly sins and it takes a good chunk 
of the book to work out which.

The group in general enjoyed this read and felt it to be a clever, novel which covered a great deal in 
only seven days. Two romances develop, a secret society recruits new members and two daughters 
defy parents.



Hedgehog News from Prickles and Paws Hedgehog Rescue

Greetings One and All! 
We hope that you are all enjoying the longer evenings and (occasionally) warmer weather. 
We have been enjoying hearing about all of your hedgehog sightings, we are now well into breeding 
season and it’s likely hedgehog activity will increase due to this. At the rescue we are now very much 
on countdown to the first orphaned hoglet of the year as last year May saw the first of nearly 350 
hoglets admitted to the rescue, making up part of a total of nearly 1300!

As many of you are no doubt aware, hedgehogs are now sadly vulnerable to extinction, but there are 
lots of ways that we can help them out in our back gardens. Here are our top tips:

Provide a shallow dish of water
Let garden boundaries grow wild
Create a bug hotel 
Sow wildflower seed
Create a hedgehog highway
Please check long grass and hedges before strimming!

Most importantly of all, our number one tip

Thank you to all of you who attended our first ever coffee morning at Cubert Village Hall, it was lovely 
to be able to chat to you all and say thank you in person to so many of you that save us newspapers! 

We raised an incredible £600 and hope to hold another coffee morning in the Autumn. 
For lots more advice on how to help hedgehogs, visit our website pricklesandpaws.org

PRICKLES AND PAWS 29June 2023
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Open Hours

See Social Media and
Our Website

For opening times

Treguth
13TH CENTURY

HOLYWELL BAY   CORNWALL

The

June
Sunday Roast

Join us for our popular Sunday Roast

www.treguth.com    01637  830248    info@treguth.com

Longer opening times and new menu see website and 
social media

Wednesday night is Quiz night
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I hope that by now you’ve stopped feeding the birds in your garden as there is plenty of natural 

food for them.  Now is the time to thoroughly clean and gently disinfect the feeders and put 

them away for use later on in the year.

Staff at Weymouth’s Sea Life Centre were concerned for Chaka, a Fairy Penguin who was 

unsteady when walking.  The penguin became the first bird in the world to have an MRI scan 

and thankfully Cave Veterinary Specialists in Somerset found nothing detrimental.  On 13th May, 

keepers at Edinburgh Zoo welcomed their first Penguin chick of the year, an endangered 

Rockhopper.

At Sheffield’s Tropical Butterfly House Wildlife Conservation Park, keepers taught a Raven 

called Odin to paint.  They started by giving her toys to playfully pick up with her beak and then 

added a paintbrush.  Training included plenty of treats and now she can dip the brush into paint 

and daub it on the canvas.  Proud zookeeper Milly Fox explained that Ravens are highly 

intelligent and need stimulation while in captivity.  Odin, who is 11 years old, was named after 

the Norse god when she was originally thought to be a male.

Many years ago, Major Scales of Commons Farm had a tame Raven who would come to him 

when he called  if he was working at Crantock.  It had a trick of picking up a small stone and 

putting it into his ear.  Subsequently he gave the Raven to the Tower of London and when 

visiting the Tower he asked the Raven Master if he could go in with the Ravens in their 

enclosure.  When he did, the Raven recognised him and duly did its trick.

At this time of year, Hobbies, the most agile of our raptors, arrive here having flown 6,000 miles 

from South Africa. Last year they were seen at the RSPB Reserve at Ham Well, Avalon 

Marshes, Somerset.  One bird fitted with a transmitter flew up to 111miles a day 

during its journey to and from Africa.  Hobbies will grab newly fledged Swallows,

House Martins and even Swifts.  Peregrines may be faster, Kestrels able to 

hover motionless in mid-air, and Merlins more manoeuvrable over short distances

but nothing beats a Hobby for sheer spirit and energy.  There are at least 2,000 

breeding pairs in England, Wales and as far North as the Scottish Highlands.

On 13th May six Red Kites were seen at Bedruthan Steps heading towards Porthcothan.  

Although seen in reasonable numbers upcountry, they are a rare sight in Cornwall.

Rodney Phillips

MARK CARTER
Painting & Decorating Specialist

Interior and Exterior Work,
Domestic & Commercial Wallpapering,

Ragrolling and Marbling etc.
Also Contract work

11 Wheal Golden Drive, Holywell Bay, Cornwall TR8 5PE

Telephone: (01637) 830143
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Beauty & Health & Fitness

Karen's Beauty Tips Professional Nail & Beauty Treatments
01637 499302
07812 063355

Radiant Pilates Yoga & Barre 
Fusion - Claire Connelly

Pilates, Yoga, Barre Fusion, Exercise & Meditation 
Classes & One-to-ones

07764 744382

Computers

Compu-K Computer builds, repair & maintenance 01637 871847

Dog Walking / Pet Care

Karen's Pawesome Walks
Dog walking, pet sitting in your home, drop in visits 
for pet feeding and company

07876 444263

Education / Tuition

Mathmagician -
Sam Gribble

Specialist, qualified Maths Tutor catering for 
ages 6 - 14

07905 375569

Estate Agents

Richard Holder David Ball Agencies 01637 850850

Funeral Directors

Bob Chudleigh John Nicholls Funeral Service 01637 851177

AC Richards A C Richards & Son 01872 572027

Heating, Plumbing, Gas

Peter Griffin Plumbing & Central Heating Engineer 01637 830702

Jewellery

Alex Mallett Jewellery Jewellery repairs, alterations and commissions 07580 933492 

Photography

S J Photography 
info@sjphotographystudio.com

Portraits, weddings, events, lifestyle, property, products, 
branding & marketing + digital services - restoration & 
digitalisation of slides & negatives - Tresean, Cubert

07905 375569

Pubs, Restaurants, Etc

The Smuggler's Den Inn Public House - Trebellan, Cubert 01637 830209

The Treguth Public House - Holywell Bay 01637 830248

Gull Rocks Bar Bar/Coffee House 01637 830205

Shop & Post Office

Cubert Shop Post Office, Newsagent, Off Licence & General Stores 01637 830525

Undertakers

John Nicholls Independently Owned Funeral Service 01637 851177
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